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MAYOR'S MESSAGE

Hello, everyone!

Wow, what a winter we have had this year. I know you all have felt
the pain of snow removal, but no one feels it more than our Public
Works Department. This winter they have used 775 tons of salt
and 20 plow blades!!! This reminds me of years long ago. When I
was young, this was the kind of snowfall we had every year. It is
certainly what we have needed for a long time. I can't help but
think this will fill our reservoirs. I sure hope so anyway.

We have good news! General RV came in and applied for an
application to build a new RV sales business in our city. It will be
located in the west end of the city on 475 E and Old Fort Road. We
had their representatives at our last City Council Meeting. This will
be a great addition to our commercial businesses in the city. It will
bring in some much needed sales tax revenue. On that same note,
we also have Wasatch Dermatology that is getting ready to
construct their new facility on 2700 E, east of Maverik. This also
will be a great addition to the city.

As we look forward to spring and warmer weather, I hope everyone
is doing well. I can't wait to see everyone out and about, doing
spring clean-up and getting their yards ready for summer.

Thanks for making South Weber GREAT!!!

Mayor Rod Westbroek
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IMPORTANT DATES:
April 7: Annual Easter Egg Hunt
April 9: Spring Sports Registration Ends
April 11: City Council Meeting
April 12: Planning Commission Meeting
April 13: Justice Court
April 16: Spring Sports Late Registration Ends
April 21: Senior Lunch
April 25: City Council Meeting
May 1: Fall Soccer Pre K - 4th Grade Registration
May 4: Justice Court
May 9: City Council Meeting
May 11: Planning Commission Meeting
May 14: Mother's Day
May 15: Spring Sports Begins
May 18: Justice Court
May 23: City Council
May 25: Concert in the Park
May 29: Memorial Day - Office Closed
June 1: Justice Court
June 1: End of School Swim Party
June 5: Coed Volleyball Registration Opens
June 8: Planning Commission Meeting
June 13: City Council Meeting
June 15: Justice Court
June 15: CFD Registration Begins
June 16: Senior Lunch
June 18: Father's Day
June 19: Juneteenth - Office Closed
June 27: City Council Meeting
June 29: Concert in the Park

FAMILY ACTIVITY
CENTER

April 7: Easter Egg Hunt @ Canyon Meadows
Park from 5-7pm

April 9: All Spring Sports Registration Ends

April 16: Late Spring Sports Registration Ends

April 21: Senior Lunch @ FAC from 1-2:30pm.
$3 per person.

May: Spring Sports Begins

June 1: End of School Swim Party @ Roy
Aquatic Center from 6:30-8:30pm

June 5: Coed Volleyball Registration Begins

June 15: Country Fair Days Registration Opens!

June 16: Senior Lunch @ FAC from 1-2:30pm.
$3 per person.

2023 SPRING CLEAN UP
Spring has sprung, and it's time to clean up! South Weber's 2023 Spring Clean Up is just around the corner, and
we're ready to help you get your yard in tip-top shape. On April 22 from 8am to 2:30pm, head down to Canyon
Meadows Park and take advantage of Robinson Waste's dumpsters for green waste. It's the perfect opportunity
to clear out any excess branches, leaves, or trimmings you've been collecting over the winter months.

Remember, this event is for residential use only, and we can't accept concrete, dirt, sod, rocks, manure, liquid
waste, pesticides, chemicals, medical/hazardous waste, items longer than 10 feet, or tires. But don't worry,
we've got plenty of room for all your green waste!

So grab your gardening gloves, put on some upbeat music, and let's get cleaning! We can't wait to see you at
South Weber's 2023 Spring Clean Up!
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BUDGET PROCESS

PROPOSED UTILITY RATE
CHANGES

As stated in the current Proposed Budget (to be adopted
on  July 1, 2023), you will see rate increases on two
portions of your utility bill beginning July 1. 

Robinson Waste has increased their collection charge
for South Weber residents, resulting in a 2% increase in
the garbage rate ($15.15 for one can). 

Additionally, the Storm Water Rate will increase by 3%
to keep up with inflation ($16.22 per month). These
funds will go towards maintaining our current storm
water system as well as preparing for future storm
water projects.

Any budget updates will be posted to our website!

SPRING CODES TO
REMEMBER

Spring is FINALLY here!! As we celebrate the warmer
weather and the smell of flowers and rain, we'd like to
remind you of two very important city regulations!

Trailers cannot be parked on the street for more than 48
hours at a time in one location.

Any weeds over 6 feet high need to be cut down and
removed to prevent fire hazards.

By following these codes, you can be a good neighbor
and avoid any citations!

SECONDARY WATER
Did you know that South Weber is served by four
different secondary water companies depending on
where you live in the city?

These providers include Weber Basin Water, South
Weber Water Improvement District, Davis Weber
Counties Canal Company, and South Weber Irrigation.

Visit the South Weber City website for a map and links
to your secondary water provider. This information will
provide details on when the secondary water will be
turned on as well as contact information for your specific
provider for any questions you may have!

We are hoping that with the snowpack this year we will
be able to water a little bit more than last year, and are
very excited to be able to drive through South Weber to
admire the beautiful landscapes all of you work hard on
every year!

January: Council Budget Retreat

January-March: Budget Development

March: Budget Committee Review

April-May: City Council Review

May-June: Public Involvement

June: Adoption

August: Property Tax Rate
Adjustment (if proposed)

Ongoing: Monitoring and Revision

Repeat
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SENIOR LUNCHES CONCERTS IN THE PARK
Come one, come all! We are excited to invite you to the
City's Summer Concert Series starting on May 25, 2023.
The concerts will be held on the last Thursday of every
month (except August due to Country Fair Days) and will
conclude on September 28, 2023.

Come and enjoy great music, delicious food trucks, and
various games and activities at each concert. Bring your
family and friends and spend a relaxing evening with us.

The Summer Concert Series is a great way to celebrate the
warm weather and get to know your community better, so
grab a blanket, bring your loved ones, and come enjoy the
warm summer weather with us!

ADULT SUMMER SPORTS SERIES

Hey, Seniors of South Weber! Have you heard about the
Senior Lunches we hold every other month?? For just $3,
come enjoy lunch with your friends and neighbors of the
55+ Community in the City!

We're really excited for our next one coming up on April 21,
because our very own Mayor Westbroek will be there to
answer any questions you may have on anything city
related!

We hope to see you there!

April: Cornhole
May: Pickleball
June: Softball
July: 9-Square

Attention all adults (18+) in South Weber City!

Get ready for an exciting summer of sports with South Weber City's Adult Summer Sports Series. From April to July, come
to the FAC every Saturday from 6pm to 8pm to play a variety of sports for fun.

The cost to participate is $2 per person, unless you have a membership at the FAC, in which case, the events will be free
of charge.

We will also be selling t-shirts that give you free access to all events for the entire year! Don't miss out on this opportunity
to have fun and stay active with your friends and neighbors!
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PROJECTS
Here's a fun fact! If you are curious about South
Weber's construction projects, you can view a map of
our past, current, and upcoming projects throughout the
city! Scan the QR Code and take a look at what's
planned! If you want more information on a certain
project, simply click on the project location!

CITY HALL REMODEL

VEHICLE
BURGLARIES

ELECTIONS

City Hall is in need of a facelift, and we are excited
to tell you that renovations are now in progress!
Follow our Facebook page for updates on any
disruptions in city office services as well as
progress pictures!

Spring is finally upon us, and along with it, the
criminals from the statistics (New Girl Reference,
anyone?).

Did you know that a majority of vehicle burglaries
aren't due to forced entry? An open garage and
unlocked car is an open invitation to a car thief, so
when you are leaving your car unattended, lock it
and close your garage door!

Don't leave anything of value in your car-
electronics, purses, packages, boxes etc.

By following these precautions, you can prevent
vehicle theft from happening to you!

There will be 3 Council Seats up for election this
upcoming November and the candidate filing period
will take place in June.

Look out for the official notice of the filing period on
May 1.

Visit our website for any information as we receive
it for the election.



CONNEXT UPDATE
STREET MAINTENANCE

Remember this crazy contraption? With its help we
were able to get a good look at the conditions of
every road, sidewalk, curb, and gutter in South
Weber. These conditions were then graded and input
into a software that helped us put a priority list
together of streets we can repair within our budget.

This summer, you can expect to see work being done
throughout the city to improve our road conditions.
This work includes mill & overlay (paving roads), chip
and seal, and striping being refreshed on every road.

Connext Fiber has hit the ground running here in
South Weber, and crews are hard at work making
their way through the city and installing fiber within
the right-of-way.

This right-of-way may fall on your property. If you
have any damage that needs to be fixed due to their
digging, you can call or text them at 385-298-1525.

If you would like to stay updated on where they are,
what they're doing, and how much work they have
left, feel free to follow their facebook page! If you see
crews out in your neighborhood, wave hello!

These past winter months have been absolutely crazy and the amount of snow we've seen has been both
exciting and stressful. But thanks to this crew, that stress was minimal due to their hard work and dedication
to making sure our streets stayed plowed throughout the many snowstorms we had.

We want to give a big THANK YOU to our Public Works Department for the time and energy they gave to
keeping our roads safe this winter.

On that note, did you know that National Public Works Week falls on May 21-27 of this year? This
department does a lot for our city-some things you and I don't even really think about, so a big kudos to
them! We appreciate you more than you know!


